Purchasing Department

FAYE l I E 140 Stonewall Avenue West, Ste 204
Fayetteville, GA 30214

1 Phone: 770-305-5420

Create YOUI StOI’Y. www.fayettecountyga.gov

April 30, 2024

Subject: RFQ 2412-A:S. Fayette Vegetation Clearing
Addendum 1

Gentlemen/Ladies:

Below, please find responses to questions, clarification, or additional information for the
above referenced Request for Quotes. You will need to consider this information when
preparing your quote.

1. What happens if the vegetation, especially the honeysuckle, is tangled in
the fence?
Honeysuckle shall be removed to the satisfaction of Water System.

2. How do we gain access to the area outside the fence?
The is a gate at the spillway area of pond dam and at the corner of fence
along Antioch Rd.

3. Clear the area inside the fence to the toe of the dam, except the area
depicted in Attachment 1,

4. Do you want the large trees removed?
Attachment 2 shows a close-up of trees that shall be removed which are next
to the exempt area in Attachment 1. The larger trees which are to be
removed are marked with a pink dot.

5. Can we use herbicide?
AquaNeat is an approved herbicide to use near the water, and Contractors
shall submit a copy of their Contractor’s Pesticide License with their quote if
they plan on applying herbicide. Any other herbicide must be pre-approved
by the Water System and the Material Safety Data Sheet shall be included
with your quote.

6. Are we clearing both sides of the fence?
Yes.

7. Are there any issues with equipment on the toe of the dam?
No known issues. Any damage shall be communicated immediately and
rectified to the satisfaction of the Water System.



Received by (Name): Company

Note: If this addendum is not returned to the Fayette County Purchasing
Department or if it is returned not signed, responding individuals, companies
or other organizations will still be responsible for the requirements of this
addendum and the specifications or changes herein.

The opening date for this RFQ has not changed. The opening time and date are 2:00 p.m.,
Monday, May 6, 2024. Quotes must be received by the Purchasing Department at the
address above, Suite 204, at or before the opening date and time.

The deadline for inquiries has passed, so the Purchasing Department will not be able to
accept any additional questions after this time.

If you have questions, please contact Natasha Duggan, Contract Administrator at (770) 305-
5150, fax (770) 719-5534 or email at nduggan@fayettecountyga.gov.

Ted L. Burgess
Chief Procurement Officer
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